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ARTICLE 7 
Gordon Bailey moved that the town vote to amend the zoning bylaw in Article IX 

(Supplemental Use Regulations) by adding a new Section 199-9.13, as published in the 
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warrant, relating to “Short Term Rentals.” The motion was seconded by Bob Jones. Peter 

Bluhm presented a description of the bylaw. 

Peter Bluhm moved to AMEND the proposed section (199-9.13, subsection D.1), as 

follows: 

1. In the first line, after “Nevertheless,” by striking “a” and adding instead “any 

revocable trust or”; 

2. In the second line, by striking “principal” and inserting instead “sole real estate 

asset”; and 

3. In the third line, after “entity’s” by inserting the word “trustee,”. 

 

So that if adopted the motion would read: 

1. Property owned by a corporation, trust, or partnership. Nevertheless, any revocable trust or 

corporation may operate an STR if its sole real estate asset is a single residential property in Lee; 

that property contains one or two dwelling units; and that property is the primary residence of the 

entity's trustee, majority stockholder(s), beneficiary, or partner. 

Gordon Bailey seconded the amendment. Peter Bluhm explained in detail what the 

amendment meant. Judith Ambry asked if this would affect all land including 

conservation land and Peter responded that it cannot affect the restriction of conservation 

land, yet it does apply to all zones. The AMENDMENT TO ARTICLE 7 PASSED. 

 

 Hyden Kuhn spoke and asked how many single-family houses there are. Peter 

Bluhm responded that he did not know that number. Hyden Kuhn stated that he is against 

short term rental as there is a housing shortage here in Lee. He went on to say that young 

people and couples can’t afford to buy property, and allowing short term rentals is 

hurting our community and our housing crisis. He would like the town to do more to 

prevent that. Jessica Gaherity asked if it was written in the deed, would this still have an 

effect. Gordon Bailey said it would not. Peter Bluhm spoke that housing issues are 

regional and not just unique to Lee. He goes on to say that family corporations can have 

short term rentals, such as in a trust. Josh Bloom asked if the town has looked at the 

different forms of enforcement for short term rentals, as perhaps some people in those 

towns have been able to skirt around the laws as pertaining to their taxes. He suggested 

that maybe an enforcement study could be done in the future. Peter spoke to using a 

registration system at town hall for short term rentals. Chris Brittain mentioned they have 

looked into software to use that tracks the rentals and can be used for registration and for 

payment if this passes. Rachael Armstong asked who would be responsible for 

maintaining the registration and Chris Brittain responded that the town clerk would. Peter 

Bluhm noted that it would be the select board in charge of registration. Alex Heddinger 

asked why there would not be an annual inspection. Peter Bluhm says that they would 
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subject to inspection at any time via or Tri Town Health. ARTICLE 7 PASSED via voice 

vote. 

 

 












